Griffith Parks and Recreation Broad Minutes July 2025

July 14, 2025

The meeting was called to order at the Town Hall, 111 N Broad Street, Griffith, IN by President Dan Perez. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.

The following members attended the meeting:

Tina Adams, Tim O'Brien, Daniel Perez, Tony Terzarial,

Member Tony Terzarial made a motion to approve the June minutes, second by member Tim O'Brien, motioned carried.

Member Tony Terzarial read the claims in the amount of \$160,667.05, Member Tony Terzarial made a motion to approve the claims; member Tina Adams second the motion, Motion carried.

Announcements:

- 1. The next Park Board meeting will be held August 11th at 7pm. A study session will be held at 6pm before the meeting and one will follow in necessary.
- 2. Reminder to residents that if anyone sees any graffiti, damage or questionable behavior in any of the town parks, please call 911.
- 3. General comments or questions regarding the parks or bike path can be directed to griffithpark@griffith.in.gov

Correspondence:

Yoga in the Park-New dates are posted on our Facebook page. Griffith Pantherettes-looking for space available to practice.

Reports:

Park Board Superintendent:

No report

School Board Liaison's Report

Tina Adams reported 25-26 online preregistration is open now. July 22-24 will be in person registration at Griffith Jr/Sr High School. Old pool has been filled in. Next meeting August 14th in LGI room.

Imagine Griffith

No report

Tree Committee

No report

Finance Report

Dan Perez stated that now he has taken over as president, he will be meeting with the treasurer to review the budget.

Business From the Board:

Unfinished Business:

Youth Baseball Field Grant/Projects

On pause with the projects until we hear back for final approval on federal grant funds. Tentative date we will hear back on approval of funds is October 2025.

Pollination Plan:

On pause with the pollination plan.

New Business:

Repaving bike trail:

The Board is entering the phase of where they will be looking at repaving the bike trail. Estimation of the bike trail project is early 2025.

Business from the floor:

Unfinished Business:

None

New Business:

None

Meeting adjourned at 7:17pm

Daniel Perez, President Parks Department

Lori Rose, Recording Secretary